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Learning to be Intercultural 

Rev. Linley Liersch (PPW MDSE) 

This year we welcomed Silvia Akau’ola Tongotongo to “equipping Leadership for Mission” (eLM) as 
Intercultural Communities Development Co-ordinator.  She presented at presbytery in February 
saying that she was an ‘L’-plater in intercultural ministry.  I questioned myself: If Sylvia is an ‘L’-plater then what 
am I as a white anglo-saxon person?  I dreaded to think!  Surely she is fully-licenced and I am an ‘L-plater’.   But 
perhaps, this is my first lesson in Intercultural dialogue, to approach all conversations with humility, for none of us 
can speak for another cultural group.  We can only listen and learn.  So perhaps in Intercultural dialogue we are all 
‘L’-platers together. 
 
My second lesson was that when I go to Intercultural dialogues, there is an absence of white participants.  We 
absent ourselves from the conversations, as if we are allowing all our CALD brothers and sisters to ‘get on with it, 
after all—we will only get in the way’.  But I do not feel this way anymore,  the challenge to those in the dominant 
culture is to become active participants in interculturalism.   
 
Some insight from the Assembly new Intercultural website, called “Living as an Intercultural Church” what our 
Uniting Church needs from us is to 1) learn about what are our foundations of our commitment to being 
Intercultural, 2) explore and to 3) participate in Intercultural awareness and put it into action. 
 
“Living as an intercultural church” website:  We understand intercultural to encompass: bringing people of 
different cultures together to learn from one another, and to partner in mission and ministry; giving equal value 
and power to each culture; respecting differences celebrating the variety of cultural traditions.” 
 
“An Intercultural church is a church that accepts, supports and celebrates each cultural group. It intentionally 
encourages all cultural groups to engage in intercultural relationships and share in leadership, mission and 
ministry.  An Intercultural church builds on the idea that Australian society and the Church’s membership 
are multicultural, and it calls on all members, especially those of the dominant culture to be prepared to live and 
act cross-culturally. 
 
The annual Synod Intercultural Forum and Seminar has been an eye opener for me learning to see the world 
through indigenous theologies.  Hope to see  you there. 
 
Or if you are interested to connect with others who are on the journey of being an Intercultural Church, we invite 
you to sign up for emails from our Assembly 'Circles of Interest' (including the 'Being a Multicultural 
Church' Circle), or to join the conversation in that Circle's Facebook group.  

https://uniting.church/livingintercultural/
https://events.humanitix.com/synod-intercultural-forum
https://uniting.church/circles/
https://uniting.church/beingamulticulturalchurch/
https://uniting.church/beingamulticulturalchurch/
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“I can’t do it anymore Fiona.” Tony had been discharged from the 
psychiatric ward a couple of weeks earlier, “I have no friends, I’m 
about to get evicted, I want to die”. I listened, acknowledging the 
depth of his grief and loneliness. He went back to hospital.  

A couple of weeks later he turned up at the Men’s Shed. He 
looked miserable and announced: “I’m going to do it! I’ve got all 
the pills I need”. 

I worried that the men wouldn’t cope with “the new bloke” in his 
depression and pain. Suddenly Joey spoke up: “You wanna die?” 
he said. “Oh I’ve been there! You know what you’ve gotta do? Get 
out of the house. Come to the Men’s Shed”.  

Then Andy piped up: “You got no money? I’ll tell you where to get 
food”. Before I knew it, Tony was sitting amongst the other men, 
sharing in their stories of hardship and resilience.  

Tony came back the next week and told us he loves to cook. Last 
week he cooked up a cracking carbonara.  

“I’m good”, he told me yesterday smiling. “I’m doing ok”.  

I thank God for these small miracles in community, this salve for 
broken hearts and souls. 

From the Editor:  If you missed an edition of The Westerly back editions are available at Newsletters – Presbytery 

of Port Phillip West (ucappw.org.au).   Next Edition 12th October 2022.  Any submission are due the Monday 

before publication.   Always happy to receive your stories, poems, book reviews, photos, and theological 

reflections from across both our presbyteries. Rev Linley Liersch  Linley.Liersch@ppw.victas.uca.org.au. 

The new Synod Nominations Advisory Panel (SNAP) is enthusiastic about its task, of which one aspect is, ‘To 
proactively seek to identify persons who are qualified and available for appointment to Synod committees and task 
groups, and other bodies as appropriate’.  

To do this, we need your help to find those wonderful UCA people who might consider serving the Synod on a 
group, who would bring particular gifts and skills to a group, and who are not the usual people we all automatically 
think of and might consequently be overlooked for an opportunity to share their skills with us. As we continue to 
be mindful of the Synod resolution regarding greater inclusion, both of adults under 50, and also of Culturally and 
Linguistically Diverse (CALD) communities, we are particularly keen to hear of those who fall into this category. 

We would love to hear about people who could be interested in serving the Synod on one of its committees or task 
groups, but would also consider being part of the network of people we could approach when a vacancy is 
highlighted in order to help us find the right people for the position.  We’re not sure if you have already started a 
list of suitable people in your patch, but if not, could you consider doing so? And if so, by all means send their 
names to SNAP, c/- clare.boyd-macrae@victas.uca.org.au  

Are there people on your patch who could enjoy and contribute 
to committee membership? 

https://ucappw.org.au/resources/newsletters/
https://ucappw.org.au/resources/newsletters/
mailto:Linley.Liersch@ppw.victas.uca.org.au
mailto:clare.boyd-macrae@victas.uca.org.au
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https://victas.uca.org.au/event/understanding-the-uca-2
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IMPORTANT WORDS OF THE ASSEMBLY STANDING COMMITTEE, MAY 2022 

By Sue Strong (PPW Climate Action Task Group) 

“As the ASC we acknowledge that while we can commit Assembly operations to take specific climate action through the 

Climate Action Plan, we cannot commit the whole church to net zero emissions. Each Council of the church needs to make 

that commitment.  

 

A call to the whole church to listen to the wisdom of First Peoples, commit to net zero emissions by no later than 2040 and 

take action to reduce our collective impact on the environment is an important next step as a whole church 

in covenantal relationship with the Congress.” 

 

GREEN POWER 

Our world is becoming more environmentally conscious, and we now have more choice over where our 

energy comes from when our primary source for electricity is through the main power grid. Choosing 

GreenPower is a widely accessible step that can be taken to conscientiously address how we source our 

energy. Collectively, GreenPower helps push our community closer towards a clean power transition by increasing the 

demand for renewable energy and decreasing it for fossil fuels. When you buy GreenPower you are signaling support for 

increasing renewable energy in our grid from reputable sources.  

GreenPower is a government-accredited scheme to encourage more renewable energy generation in Australia, through sun, 

wind and water infrastructure projects. You can access GreenPower through your existing electricity retailer, or by making the 

switch to a retailer that offers it. This doesn’t happen automatically, and it’s something you need to consciously choose 

through your retailer. 

 

It is not an instant provision of renewable energy but is designed to shift the longer-term source (year by year). 

 

 

COPOWER 

CoPower is an electricity provider which has a very high commitment to source renewable energy. This company is endorsed 

by our own Synod of Vic/Tas and Synod is about to appoint a board member to CoPower.  

CoPower also has the GreenPower option. 

There are two great things about CoPower:  

 

They have a genuine policy to seek more access to renewable energy. 

They are currently running with 76% of their supplied energy coming from renewable sources and are constantly seeking 

more – unlike some of the big providers who continue to open new coal mines and gas fields. 

 

CoPower is 100% owned by its members and by law is not allowed to make a profit. A wide variety of groups and 

organisations such as Environment Victoria are now board members, and our very own Vic/Tas UCA Synod. After 

CoPower has paid for the electricity it sells to its customers, it directs any surplus funds back into achieving its core 

mission – to “tackle poverty, take action against the climate crisis and build community.” 

This aligns with our role as Christian people. It is easy, does not require a working bee or fund raising and gets results in 

reducing emissions. It is a positive step towards your community contributing to the goal of zero emission by 2040. 

Cooperative Power - Together we're taking the power back. 

SO, CONSIDER SWITCHING YOUR CHURCH AND YOUR HOUSEHOLD OVER TO COPOWER 

https://www.cooperativepower.org.au/
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 9th–11th December 2022 
A weekend retreat hosted by Northcote 
Uniting Church 

Santa Casa Retreat Centre (Anna House) 
33–35 Flinders Street, Queenscliff VIC 
3225 
www.santacasa.org.au 
 
You are invited to come as you are to a 
weekend of gentle, creative prayer 
exercises, with plenty of space for 
personal prayer, reflection and rest, in 
the beautiful setting of Santa Casa 
Retreat Centre, Queenscliff. 

The community at Northcote Uniting 
Church is delighted to welcome you to its 
first weekend retreat. The retreat will be 
facilitated by Missional Spirituality Pastor 
Anne Pate. Anne is an experienced 
retreat-giver and spiritual director in the 
Ignatian tradition.  

Arrival from 2pm on Friday 9th, with 
opening session at 7.30pm 
Departure at 2pm on Sunday 11th 
Santa Casa Retreat Centre (Anna House.  
Single and double rooms available. All 
rooms have ensuite facilities. All meals 
are included. Dietary requirements can 
be accommodated.  $200 per person 
including meals and accommodation. 
Northcote Uniting Church is subsidising 
the retreat cost for all participants. We 
do not want finance to be a barrier to 
participation, so please contact us if you 
need additional support. 
 
Contact Missional Spirituality  
Pastor Anne Pate: 0407 908 729 

Training for 

chaplaincy 

schools  

hospitals 

prisons 

age care 

 

Who for? 

Minister  

Continuing 

Ed. 

Caring  

Professionals 

Mature  

Christians - 

seeking new 

vocation  

https://events.humanitix.com/outdoor-worship
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Thousands of Australian children are hungry. Among other 

volunteers, UCA members are following Jesus’ command to feed 

the hungry and are giving them breakfast so that they can start the 

school day with a full tummy.   

But what if there is no food to share?  

Mali, a young mum who lives in Ethiopia says, ‘We have no crops 

left… When it’s a good time, we feed the children two times a day. 

Now, it’s once a day. We don’t know what will happen next.’ 

In South Sudan, Kengen’s two week old daughter cannot stop 

crying due to hunger. Kengen, herself starving, cannot produce 

enough milk for her child.  

Already over 10,000 children per day are dying from starvation. 

The COVID pandemic has doubled the number of people facing 

extreme hunger. Four years of drought in the Horn of Africa means 

that farmers cannot grow food. Conflicts and wars are also major 

drivers of food insecurity. Mothers, fathers, brothers, sisters, sons, 

daughters, precious children of God are dying of hunger. Jesus 

weeps.  

The world is facing hunger as we have never seen it. But we can make a difference.  

Let’s obey Jesus’ call to feed the hungry by joining with Uniting World, Act for Peace and Christians from all over Australia 

by calling on our government to Help Fight Famine https://www.fightfamine.com.au.   

And most importantly, pray!  

  The Help Fight Famine campaign is led and coordinated by Micah Australia, a network of Christian agencies and churches 

empowering Australian Christians to advocate for global justice.  

Conflict, Climate Extremes and COVID Cause Catastrophe 

by Christine Morris (Hopper’s Crossing UCA) 

https://www.fightfamine.com.au/
https://www.fightfamine.com.au/
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6th October 

7:30—9pm 

Outdoor Worship Webinar 
by Tanya Walker & Rev. Mat Harry 

9th October 

2 pm 

Progress in Gambling Reform 
St. Luke’s Uniting Church, 174 Barrabool Rd, Highton, Geelong. 

11th October 

9:30—12:30 

 

Reading the Bible with Marginal Communities 
Revd Dr. Monika Melanchhthon Synod Intercultural SEMINAR  

12th October Synod Intercultural Forum— Register with the seminar 
All welcome 

20th October 

1 pm 

Messy Church Matters 
Linley Liersch & Chris Barnett on zoom 

14th November Applications for CPE 2023 Close 

Preventing and Responding to 

Family Violence: A Faith Leader's 

Practice Guide and Toolkit  

This Faith Leader’s Practice 

Guide and Toolkit shares the 

best of Australian and inter-

national research evidence 

on the factors that cause and 

reinforce family violence in 

faith communities. This guide 

also looks at what works to 

address these factors and the 

role of faith leaders and com-

munities in responding to 

and preventing violence.    

In this guide, we also look at what works to address 

these factors and the role of faith leaders and com-

munities in responding to and preventing violence.  

Webinar launch here.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/play/jlkSCaTGzhAnWzYb361frj0FOCh3QU3v_3HHIPtOUASBiYA1nxS23BNfcNuVKx9gfyXMwb1fKNYH9UoF.zu0piP-YO3aPseAi?continueMode=true&_x_zm_rtaid=E9Z-O6EPSbiph51En43h6g.1655879375906.5c55348ad369efda83f10f49060c1b14&_x_zm_rhtaid=276

